                                                  EAST SHORE ESTATES EXECUTIVE BOARD

MINUTES FROM EAST SHORE ESTATES BOARD MEETING SATURDAY JANUARY 12, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 8:30am by Ken Sigman.  The members present were Ron Keeley, Ken Sigman, Mark Shaw, and Hank Stuth.
The minutes from the November 2007 meeting were approved as recorded by Joe Jeter.

Ron gave the financial report.  We will end the year with $16, 800.21.  Property taxes still have to be paid at the end of the month, a total of $659.32.  We still have the expenses of the wind sock pole and the road for the emergency exit.  They will be completed by the April meeting.  The finance report was approved.

 Two building permits were considered.  Allen Goss had presented plans for a shop to be built on his new separate lot, lot 3, Unit 13 on Fisherman’s Drive.  It met all requirements and was approved by Brad and Hank, the building committee.  The second permit was requested by Michael Slezak.  He is building a home located at 2134 Old Whitehouse Road, Lot 249.  The plans met all specifications and was approved by the building committee.
Old Business

High speed internet is still being pursued, DSL by Verizon .  Hank Stuth volunteered to start calling people in ESE to ask them to call Verizon.  We need to stay after them to get results.  

A trash pile that has been growing on an empty lot in ESE is still unattended.  After finding out the lot in question belongs to Ben Jarvis, the county would be in charge of contacting him about cleaning it up.  Ron Keeley said he would follow up.

Construction of a new wind sock pole for the Pavilion helipad is needed.  Mark Shaw recommended Leon Murphy of Murphy Welding for the job.  He will construct as well as install.  Mark said he would follow up.

The road used as the emergency exit for ESE needs to be paved.  Ken Sigman said that he would follow up on current bids and have this done before spring rains.  

New Business

An email was received from someone looking to buy a lot in ESE.  He was interested the restrictions as far as running a business in ESE.  The board discussed the issue.  Under general deed restrictions # 12 it is stated no obnoxious or offensive activity which is an annoyance or nuisance to the neighborhood may be conducted on the property.  #13 addresses truck-trailers and semi trailer trucks shall not be permitted to park overnight on the streets, driveways or lots, and no vehicle of any kind or size which 
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normally transports inflammatory or explosive cargo, may be kept in the subdivision at any time.  # 15 addresses signage.  Ken Sigman will respond. 
Vandalism

5 mail boxes were knocked down in the last few weeks.  After the vandalism of a few months back, Ron suggested sending out a postcard to all property owners offering a reward for any knowledge that leads to an indictment of the people responsible.  The board agreed to the amount of $500.  Ron offered to make up the postcard and send it out.

Clean up

It was discussed to post a sign in the neighborhood to remind property owners it is their responsibility to keep their lots clean.  This was tabled to discuss further.

Roof on gym set

The Gym set at the pavilion needs a new roof.  Everyone agreed to take a look and repair as needed.

New members for the board

Several people are rotating off the board this year and are not interested in getting back on.  The board agreed to talk to several people to generate interest for new members.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10am.

